

SAINT NORBERT'S CATHOLIC VOLUNTARY ACADEMY

Principal: Mr A Dawson
Tel: 01724 710249

Fax: 01724 711436

e-mail: admin@stnorbertscrowle.co.uk website: www.stnorbertscrowle.co.uk

Address: Fieldside

Crowle Scunthorpe DN17 4HL

Mission Statement: To live, love and learn in the footprints of Jesus.

12th September 2025

Dear Families,

Reminder - Education Sunday

All families are warmly invited to join the celebration of Mass at 8:30am in Saint Norbert's Church, where our school community will come together in prayer and reflection. This will be a wonderful opportunity for us to celebrate Catholic education and the values we share as a school rooted in faith. It would be very special indeed to see many of you there as we give thanks for our pupils, families, staff and the wider community who support the mission of Catholic education here in Crowle.

It is also my pleasure to share details of a similar celebration taking place at Saint Oswald's Church, on the same day, at 9:15am. We have been warmly invited to attend this service too, and - though you are unlikely to be able to participate in both - you may instead wish to join with our friends at Saint Oswald's. Either way, it is a joy to know that our local faith communities will be giving thanks for education at the same time.

Should you be available for a short time on Sunday morning, do please encourage your child to attend Mass in his/her school uniform, no matter which church you visit.

Flu Vaccinations

Please see the information below which has been sent by Flu Vaccination UK. If you have any questions regarding your child's vaccine, please see the attached poster or contact them directly to discuss this.

Vaccination UK are visiting our school to deliver flu vaccinations on Monday 20th October. If you would like your child to receive their nasal flu vaccination in school, please complete a **YES** consent form online ASAP. Please note that If your child does not receive their vaccination on this date, there will be a second opportunity in school at a later date. You may also contact Vaccination UK for an out-of-school clinic appointment.

If for any reason your child **cannot** have the nasal spray vaccine, the **injectable NON PORCINE** flu vaccine is available, and you will be able to choose that method on the consent form.

If you **DO NOT** wish your child to receive a flu vaccination, please complete a **NO** consent via the same link.

The flu information leaflet attached contains the consent link and other useful information regarding flu vaccinations. If you cannot access the consent link via the attachment, you can access the form via this link: <u>Vaccination UK Immunisation</u> or you can also complete a consent form via the website: <u>www.schoolvaccination.uk</u>.

Details of an information webinar are also attached should you wish to attend.







If you have any queries, or are unable to complete the consent form online, please contact the Immunisation Team by emailing: lincs@v-uk.co.uk or telephone: 01724 514800.

Thank you.

Reception Baseline

Children in Class 2 will soon be taking part in the 'Reception Baseline' assessment with Mrs O'Neill. This is a short interactive and practical assessment of early skills when children first begin school. The assessment gives your child valuable one-to-one time with Mrs O'Neill so that she can understand them better.

You will not need to do anything to prepare your child and he/she is unlikely to know that they are taking part in an assessment when completing the tasks.

Photograph Consents

Before the summer holiday, updated Photograph Consent Forms were sent out to all families, which included an additional section on AI. If you have not already done so, could you please return your forms by Wednesday of next week. If you are unsure, please check with the office who will be happy to issue you with a new form.

Arbor

Could you please check your child's details and make any necessary updates to your address and contact details within Arbor. It is important that we have the most up-to-date information concerning your child, especially if we ever need to contact you quickly in the event of an emergency.

Please note that our Privacy Notice can be found in the GDPR section of the school website. Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

A Dawson